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 Munich,  5th November 2015 
 
 
 

Minutes 
 

of the Joint Meeting 
 

of the Intercountry Committee Egypt on 3rd March 2016 in Assuan 
 
Both sections of the Intercountry Committee Egypt convened on 3rd March 2016 in Assuan at 
the occasion of the District Conference D 2451. 
 
 
Present: 
 
  DG 1842     Gerhard Zierl 
  D 1842     Frank Müller-Römer, Chair of 
        the Intercountry Committee Egypt 
  D 2451     Soheir Wahib, Chair of the  
        Egyptian section of the Intercountry 
        Committee Egypt 
  D 2451     Amin Sabri, District Agent for 
        Water Matters 
  D 2451     Afaf Esmat, RC El Maadi 
        München, 10th March 2016 
 
Mrs Soheir Wahib, Chair of the Egyptian Section of the Intercountry Committee Egypt, 
welcomes the participants and stresses the merits of the Intercountry Committee’s activities 
during the Rotarian year 2015/16. She begins with the closing of the agreement concerning the 
constant cooperation between the two sections dated 12th May 2014 (vide the Annual Report 
2013/14) and continues with the description of the ensuing contacts and all social projects that 
emanated therefrom. In particular, she finds words of praise for  the joint projects to connect 



houses to the various local Drinking Water Systems. This is furthered and supported by the 
plans of District 2451 outlined in 2013 to finance appr. 2000 connections  per year. 
 
DG Zierl thanked her for the invitation and comments on the great engagement and dedication 
shown by a number of clubs in Munich for the realization of several social service projects in 
Egypt. In this context, projects for the improvement of the drinking water supply are points of 
particular importance. The project “Water for a Healthy Life”, which was initiated at the 
occasion of his visit to Egypt and which is jointly carried by the RC El Maadi and the RC 
München Land, requires 360.000 US$ and will lead to a connection of roughly 1.700 houses in 
Central Egypt. The Federal Republic of Germany provides for the greater share of the funding 
required. 
 
The various discussions following Gov. Zierl’s speech all resulted in the confirmation of the 
intent of both sections to intensify the cooperation and to deepen the connections between clubs 
in Germany and Egypt. 
 
The chairman of the German Section, Frank Müller-Römer, informs the assembly of the 
presentation of his section in the internet, and of the fact that an English version thereof is 
available. 
 
 
s/F. Müller-Römer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        

        

 

        
        


